
FC17. ASSESSMENT OF TRAFFIC CALMING SCHEMES

In terms of the Council’s Scheme of Delegation, this item had been called into Council
by Councillors J Constable, C Meiklejohn and G Thomson.

There was submitted (circulated) (a) Extract of Minute of Meeting of the Environment
and Community Safety Committee held on 12 May 2009, and (b) Report by the Director
of Development Services submitted to the said meeting.

Councillor C MacDonald, seconded by the Councillor CR Martin moved the
recommendation contained within the Report.

By way of an amendment, Councillor Coleman, seconded by Councillor C Meiklejohn
moved the following:-

“to implement the decision taken at Committee Meeting on 17 March 2009 to
implement Option 2 which was the removal of the speed bumps within this financial
year 2009/10”.

In terms of Standing Order 21.4(i) a vote was taken by way of a roll call, there being 32
members present with Members voting, as undernoted:-

For the Motion (18) – Provost Reid and Depute Provost Black; Councillors Blackwood,
Buchanan, Fry, Goldie, Gow, Lemetti, C MacDonald, Mahoney, C Martin, CR Martin,
McLuckie, McNeill, Nicol, Nimmo, Patrick and Waddell.

For the Amendment (14) – Councillors Alexander, Carleschi, Coleman, H Constable, J
Constable, Hughes, Jackson, Kenna, A MacDonald, McNally, Meiklejohn, Oliver, Spears
and Thomson.

Accordingly, AGREED that removal of the speed cushions at Larbert Road,
Bonnybridge be deferred for future consideration along with other road safety schemes,
as referred to in paragraph 7.2 of the Report.


